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to topography, activities, or other
factors, have a high potential for
significant soil erosion, and identify
structural, vegetative, and/or
stabilization measures to be used to
limit erosion.

(i) Management of Runoff—The plan
shall contain a narrative consideration
of the appropriateness of traditional
storm water management practices
(practices other than those which
control the generation or source(s) of
pollutants) used to divert, infiltrate,
reuse, or otherwise manage storm water
runoff in a manner that reduces
pollutants in storm water discharges
from the site. The plan shall provide
that measures that the permittee
determines to be reasonable and
appropriate shall be implemented and
maintained. The potential of various
sources at the facility to contribute
pollutants to storm water discharges
associated with industrial activity [see
paragraph XI.R.3.a.(2) of this section
(Description of Potential Pollutant
Sources)] shall be considered when
determining reasonable and appropriate
measures. Appropriate measures or
other equivalent measures may include:
vegetative swales and practices, reuse of
collected storm water (such as for a
process or as an irrigation source), inlet
controls (such as oil/water separators),
snow management activities, infiltration
devices, and wet detention/retention
devices.

(4) Comprehensive Site Compliance
Evaluation. Qualified personnel shall
conduct site compliance evaluations at
appropriate intervals specified in the
plan, but in no case less than once a
year. Such evaluations shall provide:

(a) Areas contributing to a storm
water discharge associated with
industrial activity including, but not
limited to, pressure washing area,
blasting and sanding areas, painting
areas, material storage areas, engine
maintenance and repair areas, material
handling areas, and drydock area, shall
be visually inspected for evidence of, or
the potential for, pollutants entering the
drainage system. Measures to reduce
pollutant loadings shall be evaluated to
determine whether they are adequate
and properly implemented in
accordance with the terms of the permit
or whether additional control measures
are needed. Structural storm water
management measures, sediment and
erosion control measures, and other
structural pollution prevention
measures identified in the plan shall be
observed to ensure that they are
operating correctly. A visual inspection
of equipment needed to implement the
plan, such as spill response equipment,
shall be made.

(b) Based on the results of the
evaluation, the description of potential
pollutant sources identified in the plan
in accordance with paragraph
XI.R.3.a.(2) of this section (Description
of Potential Pollutant Sources) and
pollution prevention measures and
controls identified in the plan in
accordance with paragraph XI.R.3.a.(3)
of this section (Measures and Controls)
shall be revised as appropriate within 2
weeks of such evaluation and shall
provide for implementation of any
changes to the plan in a timely manner,
but in no case more than 12 weeks after
the evaluation.

(c) A report summarizing the scope of
the evaluation, personnel making the
evaluation, the date(s) of the evaluation,
major observations relating to the
implementation of the storm water
pollution prevention plan, and actions
taken in accordance with paragraph
XI.R.3.a.(4)(b) (above) of the permit shall
be made and retained as part of the
storm water pollution prevention plan
for at least 3 years from the date of the
evaluation. The report shall identify any
incidents of noncompliance. Where a
report does not identify any incidents of
noncompliance, the report shall contain
a certification that the facility is in
compliance with the storm water
pollution prevention plan and this
permit. The report shall be signed in
accordance with Part VII.G. (Signatory
Requirements) of this permit.

(d) Where compliance evaluation
schedules overlap with inspections
required under 3.a.(3)(d), the
compliance evaluation may be
conducted in place of one such
inspection.

4. Numeric Effluent Limitations
There are no additional numeric

effluent limitations beyond those
described in Part V.B. of this permit.

5. Monitoring and Reporting
Requirements

(a) Quarterly Visual Examination of
Storm Water Quality. Facilities shall
perform and document a visual
examination of a representative storm
water discharge associated with
industrial activity from each outfall
except discharges exempted below. The
examination must be made at least once
in each designated period [described in
(1) below] during daylight hours unless
there is insufficient rainfall or snow
melt to produce a runoff event.

(1) Examinations shall be conducted
in each of the following periods for the
purposes of visually inspecting storm
water quality associated with storm
water runoff or snow melt: January
through March; April through June; July

through September; October through
December.

(2) Examinations shall be made of
samples collected within the first 30
minutes (or as soon thereafter as
practical, but not to exceed 1 hour) of
when the runoff or snow melt begins
discharging. The examinations shall
document observations of color, odor,
clarity, floating solids, settled solids,
suspended solids, foam, oil sheen, and
other obvious indicators of storm water
pollution. The examination must be
conducted in a well lit area. No
analytical tests are required to be
performed on the samples. All such
samples shall be collected from the
discharge resulting from a storm event
that is greater than 0.1 inch in
magnitude and that occurs at least 72
hours from the previously measurable
(greater than 0.1 inch rainfall) storm
event. Where practicable, the same
individual should carry out the
collection and examination of
discharges for the entire permit term.

(3) Visual examination reports must
be maintained onsite in the pollution
prevention plan. The report shall
include the examination date and time,
examination personnel, the nature of the
discharge (i.e., runoff or snow melt),
visual quality of the storm water
discharge (including observations of
color, odor, clarity, floating solids,
settled solids, suspended solids, foam,
oil sheen, and other obvious indicators
of storm water pollution), and probable
sources of any observed storm water
contamination.

(4) When a facility has two or more
outfalls that, based on a consideration of
industrial activity, significant materials,
and management practices and activities
within the area drained by the outfall,
the permittee reasonably believes
discharge substantially identical
effluents, the permittee may collect a
sample of effluent of one of such
outfalls and report that the examination
data also applies to the substantially
identical outfall(s) provided that the
permittee includes in the storm water
pollution prevention plan a description
of the location of the outfalls and
explains in detail why the outfalls are
expected to discharge substantially
identical effluents. In addition, for each
outfall that the permittee believes is
representative, an estimate of the size of
the drainage area (in square feet) and an
estimate of the runoff coefficient of the
drainage area [e.g., low (under 40
percent), medium (40 to 65 percent), or
high (above 65 percent)] shall be
provided in the plan.

(5) When a discharger is unable to
collect samples over the course of the
monitoring period as a result of adverse


